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Fedor, Texas 

September 3, 1939 

 

Esteemed Volksblatt! 

 So, I will try again to send something in to the 

well-read Volksblatt. It has happened so often that I 

wanted to write once again, but all kinds of interruptions 

kept me from sending in a report to the Volksblatt at the 

right time. 

 Concerning the weather, it is still very hot and 

dry. We did have a nice rain shower August 24, but by 

now you could not tell that it had rained. The harvest 

turned out to be short, so there was very little corn here. 

So one has to learn to share. Yes, it is bad all over. So 

we have to go with the saying: “With much one can 

keep house, but with little one can also get along.” We 

need to thank the dear Lord for what we do have. It can 

still get to be worse with the possibility that we could 

get involved in the war. We can’t do anything about it, 

but leave it in the hands of the Lord. 

 Now, Mrs. Lingnau (my cousin), how are you 

doing with your bad leg? I hope it is getting better. Yes, 

it must be nice and warm there, so that all is blooming 

and growing. In contrast, here everything is bare. I like 

to read your writing very much. 

 On August 24, my husband, our daughter Evelyn 

and I made a short side-trip into the “country” and drove 

to Thorndale, since we had an invitation to the birthday 

of our sister-in-law, Mrs. Ernestine Symmank. She was 

celebrating her 80th birthday, to which they had invited 

many guests. The table was set with all kinds of good 

sandwiches, coffee and cake. They also had refreshing 

cold drinks. With that, a few enjoyable hours were spent 

with many relatives and friends. Then all started going 

back home, wishing the birthday child many more 

happy years in the evening of her life. 

 The next day, we visited our sister and brother-

in-law, Mrs. Emma Kieschnick, and Mrs. Lena 

Wuensche. We went home again in the afternoon. 

 Last Sunday evening, August 27, Teacher T. 

Schroeder’s 25th anniversary in office was observed 

after the evening worship service. Otherwise, I can’t 

report anything else about it, since I was not there. They 

did have good refreshments served in the school. 

Teacher Schroeder has been sickly for the last half year. 

But he has improved to the point to be able to teach 

school again next week. Hopefully, he can again carry 

out the duties of his office. 

 This morning, Sunday, September 8, our 

daughter Ella, Mrs. Albert Pratho from Houston and 

their little daughter, as well as daughter Adele and Mrs. 

E. Jatzlau, Jr. from Giddings were here. They stayed for 

the day, and at 9:00 o’clock in the evening they returned 

to Giddings, and will stay there till noon tomorrow, 

since Albert was off for “Labor Day”. 

 Also, Mr. Walter Woelfel and family from Three 

Rivers were here visiting relatives for a few days. They 

also wanted to get home today or tomorrow morning, 

since school will be starting. 

 But now I have to come to a close. With 

greetings to all readers.  

   Mrs. Chas. Melde 
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